
TOWN OF TIOGA PLANNING BOARD 

Regular Meeting – December 6th, 2022 
 

 

The December 6th,  2022 Town of Tioga Planning Board meeting was brought to order at 7:00pm. 

Present were Kerry Root and Camille Corneby with Chairman Doug Chrzanowski presiding. 

 

Mr. Root made the motion to approve the November 1st, 2022 Planning Board minutes as presented, 

Ms. Corneby seconded, carried. 

 

NY-Tioga III, LLC Solar Farm located at 3167 State Route 17C was granted a six month extension on their 

building permit for the site that expires on June 6th, 2023. 

 

Tioga County business was discussed.  Chairman Chrzanowski stated that there will be a new gas station 

built at Harry’s grocery and liquor stores. 

 

Various building projects within The Town were discussed. 

 

Chairman Chrzanowski stated that the cell tower on Swartlick Rd is receiving an upgrade. 

 

Discussion of a potential new spot for a Town Barn was talked about. 

 

Mr. Root made the motion to adjourn at 7:35pm, Ms. Corneby seconded, carried. 

 

 

 

Tiffany Middendorf 

Tioga Town Clerk 

 

 


